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1.0 INTRODUCTION 

The Technical Specifications for the Oconee Nuclear Station state that the 
inservice inspection and testing of the American Society of Mechanical 
Engineers (ASME) Code Class 1, 2, and 3 components shall be performed in 
accordance with Section XI of the ASME Boiler and Pressure Vessel Code and 
applicable Addenda as required by 10 CFR 50.55a(g), except where specific 
written relief has been granted by the Commission pursuant to 
10 CFR 50.55a(g)(6)(i). In 10 CFR 50.55a(a)(3) it is stated that alternatives 
to the requirements of paragraph (g) may be used, when authorized by the NRC, 
if (i) the proposed alternatives would provide an acceptable level of quality 
and safety, or (ii) compliance with the specified requirements would result in 
hardship or unusual difficulties without a compensating increase in the level 
of quality and safety.  

Pursuant to 10 CFR 50.55a(g)(4), ASME Code Class 1, 2, and 3 components 
(including supports) shall meet the requirements, except the design and access 
provisions and the preservice examination requirements, set forth in the ASME 
Code, Section XI, "Rules for Inservice Inspection of Nuclear Power Plant 
Components," to the extent practical within the limitations of design, 
geometry, and materials of construction of the components. The regulations 
require that inservice examination of components and system pressure tests 
conducted during the second 10-year interval comply with the requirements in 
the latest edition and addenda of Section XI of the ASME Code incorporated by 
reference in 10 CFR 50.55a(b) on the date 12 months prior to the start of the 
120-month inspection interval, subject to the limitations and modifications 
listed therein. The applicable edition of Section XI of the ASME Code for the 
Oconee Nuclear Station, second 10-year inservice inspection (ISI) interval, is 
the 1980 Edition through Winter 1980 Addenda. The components (including 
supports) may meet the requirements set forth in subsequent editions and 
addenda of the ASME Code incorporated by reference in 10 CFR 50.55a(b) subject 
to the limitations and modifications listed therein.  
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Pursuant to 10 CFR 50.55a(g)(5), if the licensee determines that conformance 
with an examination requirement of Section XI of the ASME Code is not 
practical for its facility, information shall be submitted to the Commission 
in support of that determination and a request made for relief from the ASME 
Code requirement. After evaluation of the determination, pursuant to 
10 CFR 50.55a(g)(6)(i), the Commission may grant relief and may impose 
alternative requirements that are determined to be authorized by law, will not 
endanger life, property, or the common defense and security, and are otherwise 
in the public interest, giving due consideration to the burden upon the 
licensee that could result if the requirements were imposed.  

In a letter dated April 27, 1992, Duke Power Company (the licensee), submitted 
Request for Relief No. 92-08, requesting relief from the pressure test 
requirements of paragraph IWC-5222(a) of Section XI of the ASME Code for 
system hydrostatic testing of portions of the Low Pressure Injection System.  

2.0 EVALUATION 

The staff, with technical assistance from its contractor, the Idaho National 
Engineering Laboratory (INEL), has evaluated the information provided by the 
licensee in support of Request for Relief No. 92-08 as follows: 

Request for Relief No. 92-08, Examination Category C-H. Item C7.21, System 
Hydrostatic Testing of Low Pressure Injection (LPI) Piping 

Code Requirement: Table IWC-2500-1, Examination Category C-H, Item C7.21, 
requires a VT-2 visual examination during the system hydrostatic test .  
(IWC-5222). Paragraph IWC-5222(a) requires a test pressure of 1.25 times 
system pressure for systems with design temperatures above 200'F.  

Licensee's Code Relief Request: Relief is requested from the test pressure 
requirements of IWC-5222(a) for the system hydrostatic test of LPI piping 
between valves 2LP-12 and 2LP-17, and between 2LP-14 and 2LP-18.  

Licensee's Basis for Requesting Relief: The licensee states that the subject 
portions of piping cannot be adequately isolated from the decay heat coolers.  
The piping downstream from valves 2LP-12 and 2LP-14 has a design pressure of 
505 psig, while the sections from the LPI pumps through the decay heat coolers 
to valves 2LP-12 and 2LP-14 are designed for 370 psig at 3000F. Valves 
2LP-12 and 2LP-14 are designed for Class 2 seat leakage, which permits a 
leakage rate of 0.5% of the rated valve capacity. Performing the required 
hydrostatic test of the line downstream of these valves would result in the 
potential overpressurization of the decay heat coolers.  

Licensee's Proposed Alternative Examination: The subject lines will receive a 
hydrostatic test at 1.25 times the lesser design pressure of 370 psig with 
valves 2LP-12 and 2LP-14 in the open position.  

Staff Evaluation: The Code requires that the section of piping between valves 
2LP-12 and 2LP-17, and 2LP-14 and 2LP-18 be hydrostatically tested at 1.25 
times the design pressure of 505 psig, yielding a test pressure of 631 psig.  
The section upstream from valves 2LP-12 and 2LP-14 contains the decay heat
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coolers and has a design pressure of 370 psig. This portion of the system 
cannot be adequately isolated from the downstream portion of the line, and 
testing the downstream lines at the required test pressure could result in 
overpressurization of the decay heat coolers. Therefore, the Code 
requirements are impractical. In order to perform the system hydrostatic test 
at the Code-required test pressure, design modifications would be required to 
ensure adequate isolation of the upstream and downstream portions of the 
system. Imposition of the Code requirements on the licensee could cause 
damage to the decay heat coolers.  

In addition, the licensee, in its letter dated April 27, 1992, stated that the 
proposed alternative test pressure of 1.25 times the design pressure (370 
psig) of the decay heat coolers is greater that the normal operating pressure 
of the section of piping associated with the relief request. Therefore, 
because of this fact, the staff concluded that the licensee's proposed 
alternative test will provide reasonable assurance of structural reliability 
of the LPI system.  

3.0 CONCLUSION 

Paragraph 10 CFR 50.55a(g)(4) requires that components (including supports) 
that are classified as ASME Code Class 1, 2, and 3 meet the requirements, 
except design and access provisions and preservice requirements, set forth in 
applicable editions of ASME Section XI to the extent practical within the 
limitations of design, geometry, and materials of construction of the 
components.  

Pursuant to 10 CFR 50.55a(g)(5)(iii), the licensee determined that conformance 
with certain Code requirements is impractical for its facility and submitted 
supporting information. The staff has reviewed the licensee's submittal and 
has concluded that the requirements of the Code are impractical and that 
pursuant to 10 CFR 50.55a(g)(6)(i), relief may be granted as requested for 
Request for Relief 92-08. The staff has also concluded that the licensee's 
proposed alternative examination will provide reasonable assurance of 
structural reliability of the LPI system. Such relief is authorized by law 
and will not endanger life, property, or the common defense and security, and 
is otherwise in the public interest. The relief has been granted giving due 
consideration to the burden upon the licensee that could result if the 
requirements were imposed on the facility.  
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